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BOARD OF EDUCATION 
SCHOOL DISTRICT 41 - BURNABY 

 
 
A Public Session meeting of the Board of Education of School District 41 � Burnaby was 
held via video conference at 7:00 pm on Tuesday, November 23, 2021. 
 
 
Present 
 

Trustees Jen Mezei (Chair), Bill Brassington, Peter Cech, Christine Cunningham, 
Larry Hayes, Ryan Stewart and Gary Wong; Superintendent of Schools Gina 
Niccoli-Moen, Secretary-Treasurer Russell Horswill, Assistant Superintendents 
Roberto Bombelli, 
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Ms. Mezei called a second and a third time for nominations. There being none, she 
declared Bill Brassington elected by acclamation Vice-Chair of the Burnaby Board 
of Education for 2021/22. 

 
Election of BCSTA Provincial Councillor 

 
Ms. Mezei called for nominations for the position of BCSTA Provincial Councillor 
for 2021/22. 
 
Gary Wong nominated Bill Brassington who accepted the nomination. 
 
Ms. Mezei called a second and a third time for nominations. There being none, she 
declared Bill Brassington elected by acclamation BCSTA Provincial Councillor for 
2021/22. 

 
Election of BCSTA Provincial Councillor Alternate 

 
Ms. Mezei called for nominations for the position of BCSTA Provincial Councillor 
Alternate for 2020/21. 
 
Bill Brassington nominated Peter Cech who accepted the nomination. 
 
Ms. Mezei called a second and a third time for nominations. There being none, she 
declared Peter Cech elected by ac
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staff for engaging with the Nations to name our new education facility and collaborating 
with Indigenous artists to create installations that acknowledge the history of the unceded 
territories of these lands.  
 
 It was moved by Bill Brassington and seconded by Ryan Stewart: 
 

THAT the Board of Education receive and approve the Board Chair Report, 
as presented. 

 
Carried unanimously. 

 
 
District Operations – Superintendent Report 
 
Paddling Together for Indigenous Student Success 
 

Gina Niccoli-Moen, Superintendent of Schools, spoke about examples of the 
organizational learning and changes underway that is helping to create a more 
equitable experience for Indigenous learners. Rob Smyth, District Principal - 
Indigenous Education, and Brandon Curr, Director of Instruction, provided insight to 
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